
Mayor Foster and Members of Council 

In the view of our ACO Clarington branch, a ditch along the west side of Lambs Road 

from Concession Street to the natural waterway north of the north gate would be helpful 

in deterring larger vehicular trespassers. Since the property owners have been delaying 

any attempts to protect this property, in our view it makes sense to take some action on 

the municipalities part to curb this behaviour. 

People have been walking both the Ehrenwort Trail and the ring road regularly, whether 

condoned or not. Cars, motorcycles and ATV'S have been entering the property from all 

directions but mostly from Lambs Road. Especially during summer hours, both of these 

passage ways have been very busy with people. We have witnessed people who have 

almost been hit by cars driving on the ring road. I have seen mini bikes and motorcycles 

drive the ring road and 1 motorcycle drove down to the dam then around the ring road. 

All these infractions have been reported to Bylaw. Something needs to be done before 

someone is seriously hurt or killed.  I would think the liability would be the developers’ 

but no one wants to see this kind of behaviour as its so risky and the walkers using the 

trail legitimately, do not anticipate sharing it with vehicles. 

Digging the ditch out and creating a berm, with boulders added if needed next summer 

when the behaviour could increase again, would be supported and appreciated by the 

ACO.  

Thank you for your consideration, 

Bernice Norton 

ACO Clarington Branch President 

22 Liberty St. North 

Bowmanville, Ontario 

L1C 2L6 

Bernice_norton@hotmail.com 


